LABOR RELATIONS



January 31, 2020

Mr. Mark Dimondstein President American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO 1300 L Street, NW Washington, DC 20005-4128

Certified Mall Tracking Number: 7019 2280 0001 6261 0258

Dear Mark:

On January 28 the Postal Service was advised of a potential breach in testing materials related to Maintenance Selection System Exam 955, used for placement of individuals into several maintenance jobs.

As a precautionary measure, a temporary hold on Exam 955 test scheduling has been issued until a full investigation has been completed. Individuals currently in process to complete testing will be rescheduled for a later date.

The Postal Service is currently working with our vendor on replacing the test content and the exposed material has been removed from the internet site on which was found. An investigation to determine who is responsible for releasing the exposed material is underway. Testing is expected to resume within the next week.

Please contact Shannon Richardson at extension 5842 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely.

Rickey R. Dean

Manager

Contract Administration (APWU)